
 

 

St. Mary’s 

204 Grimshaw St., Greensborough, 3088 

Parish: 9435 1543 

Presbytery: 9432 2515  

Email: Greensborough@cam.org.au 

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensborough 

Secretaries: Frances Olofsson & Sharon Prosser 

Communications Officer: Denise Chang-Faux  

Mass Times 

Monday: Liturgy of the word 9.15am 

Tuesday to Friday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Mass 8.30am & Vigil Mass 6.30pm 

Sunday: Mass 8.00am, 10.00am & 5.00pm 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.00am & 5.45pm  

Baptisms 

2nd & 3rd Sunday 11.30 am.     Please see Fr. 
Steven or Fr. Dong to make the necessary arrange-

ments after any Mass on Sunday or Saturday 

evening.    
Parish School Principal 

Mrs. Helen Anderson Ph: 9433 4000 or Email 

principal@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au 

Sacred Heart 

25 Gipson Street, 

Diamond Creek 3089 

Parish: 9438 1159 

Email: DiamondCreek@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 

Secretary: Pat Guatta 

Mass Times 

Monday: Communion Service 9.15am 

Wednesday & Friday: Mass 9.15am 

1st Saturday of the month: Vigil Mass at St. 

Peters Hurstbridge 7.15pm 

Sunday: Mass 9.00am 

Reconciliation Times 

Friday:  9.45am to 10.15am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. Jim O’Sullivan Ph: 9438 1590 or Email 

principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

St. Thomas the Apostle 

251 Diamond Creek Road, 

Greensborough Nth 3088 

Parish: 9434 7373  

Email: greensboroughnorth@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensboroughnorth 

Secretaries: Mary Gargan & Lisa Leahy  

Mass Times 

Tuesday & Thursday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Vigil Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday: Mass 10.30am 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.30am to 10.30am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. David Delaney  Ph: 9434 4565 or Email 

Principal@stgreensboroughnth.catholic.edu.au 

Our Partner Parishes respectfully acknowledge the Wurundjeri people who are the traditional custodians of  

this land and we pay respect to the Elders past and present. 

Servant Leadership 
 

What does it really mean to practice servant leadership?  
It means placing the needs of others before your own desires for 

prestige or authority. We’ve all known people who have been 
given a position of leadership and they really only wanted the job 
as recognition of their popularity; a thank you for previous work 

done; an opportunity to demonstrate their strength of will or 
cleverness with words. Servant leadership is about collaborating; 

it’s about empowering people to do their best;  
it’s about trusting others and about rolling up your sleeves and 

getting on with the job. 
Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd 

 
 

Communion to the Sick:   
Any parishioner who cannot attend Mass due to illness and would like to receive Communion is asked to contact the parish office. 

The Partnered Parishes of: 

Sunday 21st October, 2018 

  Parish Priest:  Fr. Steven Rigo   

  Sacred Heart, St. Mary’s & St. Thomas the Apostle are all members of the Diamond Valley Deanery.     www.diamondvalleydeanery.org.au; Catholic Archdiocese of Melbourne:    www.cam.org.au 

Pastoral Associate:  Jacinta Bright 

Assistant Priests:  Fr. Dong Tran & Fr. Tao Pham 

Pastoral Workers: Sr. Margaret Sapsford and Christina O’ Connor 



 

 

St Mary’s Parish News Continued: 
 

FAMILY GROUPS ACTIVITIES FOR OCTOBER - WHY NOT JOIN IN 
1. 28th Oct Beach Outing 2. TBA - Children's Cooking night—If you would like to join one of the planned activities and learn more about Fami-
ly Groups at St. Mary's please contact Pauline or Michael Prendergast on 94342464 
 

WELCOME Parishioners are invited and always welcome to come in and make a cuppa and have a biscuit in the gathering space kitchen. 
We ask that you please clean up after use. Thank you and welcome. 
 

FRIDAY MORNING PRAYER –8am until 9am-parish house using Ignatian style prayer, contact Jacinta Bright - parish office on 9435 1543. 
 

Exposition of Blessed Sacrament first and third Friday of every month, from 10.00am to 9.00pm or starting at  11.00am when there is no 
Mass - every 2nd, 4th and 5th Friday 8.00-9.00am.  
 

ARE YOU LOOKING FOR TIME OUT from a busy lifestyle? Join silent adoration before the Blessed Sacrament at the Irish Martyr’s Chapel 
Loyola College Wednesdays 5.30-6.30pm. All welcome-queries Brian Rooney 0413 885 168. 
 

Community News 
 

REGISTRATIONS ARE STILL OPEN for the second week of our Advent/Christmas preparation seminar entitled "Advent Listening 
Hearts". Tue 23 Oct. 7-9pm (light refreshments from 6.30pm). Catholic Leadership Centre, East Melbourne. Cost: $15 (includes light refresh-
ments and materials). Book: www.trybooking.com/xyji. See noticeboard. 
 

FAITH IN ACTION Banyule Interfaith Network-Forum/Discussion -Faith groups describe how they serve the community - Sun 28 Oct 2-4pm 
at St Pius X Church Community Hall, 419 Waterdale Road, Heidelberg West. Details: banyuleinterfaithnetwork@gmail.com . See noticeboard. 
 

CATHOLIC THEOLOGICAL COLLEGE  Study Tour: ‘Footsteps of Faith’: Encountering the Christian Tradition-19 Sep–15 Oct 2019. Ireland 
England, Italy. Details: www.ctc.edu.au/studytours. Sessions: Wed 24 Oct 4–6 pm; Sat 24 Nov 11am–1am. RSVP: Jenny Delahunt T: 9412 
3314 E: jenny.delahunt@ctc.edu.au. See noticeboard. 
 

MONTY COMMUNITY GROUP PRESENTS ‘SCREENAGERS’ DOCUMENTARY to help raise awareness about issue of mental health and 
children. Dr Delaney, the documentary-filmmaker, will speak, taking a deeply personal approach as she probes into vulnerable corners of 
family life, to explore struggles over social media, video games, academics and internet addiction. $21 + $2 booking fee. Buy tickets online 
https://fan-force.com/screenings/screenagers-hoyts-cinemas-greensborough-vic/. See noticeboard 
 

WIDENING THE DOOR OF HOPE A response to the Victorian Assisted Dying Legislation on Tue 20 Nov 7pm light refreshments for a 
7.30pm start at Mercy Theatre, ACU, 115 Victoria Parade, Fitzroy. RSVP/Inquiries 12 Nov to justice@cam.org.au/9926 5727. See board. 
 

VILLA MARIA CATHOLIC HOMES - Aged Care | Affordable Housing | Retirement Living | Home Care | Disability and Specialist Education. A 
Catholic, not-for-profit organisation providing services to more than 7000 people across Victoria.  We observe the teachings and practices of 
the Catholic Church by celebrating the life of individuals and their communities as expressed in their physical, social and spiritual wellbe-
ing.  For more information please phone 1800 036 377 or visit www.vmch.com.au 
 

OPEN DAY at St. Margaret’s Retirement Village  Bridgeton St Reservoir. Wednesday 12th November 12noon—2pm. BBQ lunch provided. 
Any further queries please contact Erin on 0409093450. 

THE MASS AND THE EUCHARIST Eucharist: a Practical Workbook for Parents and Children by Kathy 
Horan, 2008 264.36 HOR This is a brief introduction to the key teachings of the Catholic Church on the signif-
icance of the Eucharist, Baptism and Confirmation initiating people into full membership of the Church. Bor-
row from our library. Library catalogue available online at cloud.collectorz.com/247780 
 

Bookings for Hall , James Kierce Centre, Parish Club Rooms— via Parish Office: greensbor-
ough.bookings@cam.org.au/9435 1543.   
Parish Office Hours:  Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri, 10am –4pm. If office unattended, please leave a message via 
phone – 9435 1543 or on a note at the office window or email at greensborough@cam.org.au, and we will 
contact you as soon as we can. 

http://www.trybooking.com/xyji
http://www.ctc.edu.au/studytours
mailto:jenny.delahunt@ctc.edu.au
https://fan-force.com/screenings/screenagers-hoyts-cinemas-greensborough-vic/
http://www.vmch.com.au


 

 

Personal information is collected, stored, used and disclosed by all Partner Parishes in conformity with Commonwealth & Victorian Legislation of 2001. 

What’s Happening in St Mary’s Parish?  

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY COLLECTION is this weekend 20/21 October. 
 

MEMORIAL MASS 9.15am next Friday 26th October. This monthly Mass is offered for all parishioners’ deceased family members and 
friends.  The Bereavement Support Group invites you to a cuppa and chat after Mass in the Gathering Space. 
 

NILLUMBIK AND BANYULE COMBINED CHURCHES GREENSBOROUGH PLAZA COMMUNITY CONNECTOR (CHAPLAIN) 
INITIATIVE An exciting new project has been embarked upon by the local Christian churches together with the Greensborough Plaza Man-
agement Committee and Banyule Council to engage a Greensborough Plaza Community Connector (Chaplain). I have been part of the com-
mittee preparing for this venture for some time and we have finally appointed a person for this role. In time, this person will also extend an 
invitation to parishioners to work with her on programs she intends to establish for users of the Plaza. I see this as a great opportunity to 
participate in a “ministry in the marketplace”. A woman, Lorel Wall, who has extensive experience in ministry, has been appointed to the role. 
An invitation has been extended to parishioners to celebrate, meet, greet and induct in her new role, at All Saints Anglican Church, 5:00- 
6:00pm Thursday 25th October 2018. This is an exciting opportunity as local churches, to partner with the Greensborough Plaza Manage-
ment in bringing support and care to our community. Fr. Steven 

FOR SALE  2009 Silvery Suzuki Swift, one owner, low kilometres, new tyres, battery and 12 months registration. Spotless inside and out.  
Price $9,000 to $9,500 negotiable. Contact George 9434 5154. 
 

ST MARY’S PARISH LIBRARY Many thanks to those who generously donated copies of Melbourne Catholic to the Library. 2017 and 2018 
are now complete. We are just missing a few from 2016, and would be grateful for copies.. Thank you. Library Committee. 
 

CATHOLIC GRANDPARENTS GROUP will meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 10:00 in the Parish House, St Mary’s Greensborough. 
Anyone wanting to pray for our children and youth are warmly invited to come along to pray and support one another, non-grandparents also 
welcome. For information call Maria or John 9467 5173. 

 

SPARKS OF BEAUTY: LITERATURE Tues 30 Oct, 6.30–8.30pm State Library of Victoria, 328 Swanston Street, Melbourne The Archbish-
op’s Office for Evangelisation invites you to our final in the Sparks of Beauty series for 2018. Join us for a conversation with best-selling Aus-
tralian author Michael McGirr on ‘The stories that make us’. Registrations: 9926 5761 or evangelisation@cam.org.au. See noticeboard 

“To be a vibrant Christian community engaging with the world” Vision Statement 

ST MARY’S PARISH GREENSBOROUGH—Liturgy of the Word with Children—Tuesday 13th November 2018, 7pm - 
9pm (light refreshments from 6.30pm). “Let the little children come to me, and do not stop them; for it is to 
such as these that the kingdom of heaven belongs.”  (Matt 19-14). The Liturgy of the Word with Children is truly a 
celebration of Liturgy. It is  a prayerful celebration of God’s Word. It is a reflection on the way we live our lives in 
the light of God’s Word. It is not a lesson, nor simply an activity time with young children. This workshop explores 
the liturgical principles underpinning this ministry, practical strategies and creative techniques for sharing the 
Good News with children and is ideal for parish liturgy teams, parent groups, classroom/student teachers and all those serving or 

interested in bringing liturgy alive for children..In his exhortation Evangelii Gaudium, Pope Francis describes the parish as 
“an environment for hearing God’s word, for growth in the Christian life, for dialogue, proclamation, charitable 
outreach, worship and celebration ... the parish encourages and trains its members to be evangelisers.” 
To support parishes in this mission, Mary Ryan from the Archbishop’s Office for Evangelisation will present this 
workshop for parents, parishioners, school staff and all those serving or interested in this important parish minis-

SOCIAL JUSTICE NEWS 
HOMELESSNESS The Social Justice Group thanks St Mary's for the wonderful response to the Leaving Collection that was held on Social 
Justice Sunday. $1,410.55 was raised for Vinnies. They have passed it on to the Diamond Valley Regional Council Sleepout Fund that pro-
vides for families at risk of losing their homes through high rents and essential living costs. We appreciate the wonderful work of Vinnies. 
THE ASYLUM SEEKER RESOURCE CENTRE  is in need of tea, coffee, honey and sweet biscuits, and any other ongoing support.  

 

PLENARY COUNCIL 2020 In 2020 we will have a Plenary Council about the future of the Catholic Church in Australia. People will be 
asked for their thoughts, concerns and experiences of the Church, which will be passed on to the organising committee to draw 
together the different issues by Ash Wednesday, 6th March next year.   The question to be asked is "What do you think God is asking of 
us in Australia at this time".  It is important that we listen to one another. Groups and individuals can make submissions.  More infor-
mation will follow.  Further details can be found at www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au 

mailto:evangelisation@cam.org.au
http://www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au


 

 

Please note that the scripture is that of the Jerusalem Bible translation, whereas here at  St. Mary’s we read from the New Revised Standard Version lectionary which 
uses inclusive language.   So what you hear may be slightly different from what you may read. 


